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COMMISSIONERS 
Public Member: Michael Powell  Alternate Public Member: William Wilde 

City Members:  Cody Bass, Jackie Neau  Alternate City Member: Patricia “Patty” Borelli  
County Members: John Hidahl, George Turnboo  Alternate County Member: Wendy Thomas 

Special District Members: Brian Veerkamp, Timothy J. White  Alternate Special District Member: Michael Saunders 
STAFF  

Erica Sanchez, Interim Executive Officer  Shiva Frentzen, Assistant Policy Analyst  Kelly Witt, Administrative Assistant 
Malathy Subramanian, Commission Counsel 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Notice is hereby given that the El Dorado Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCO) 
will hold a public hearing at 5:30 p.m. or as soon thereafter as possible, on May 25, 2022 
in the Board of Supervisors Hearing Room in Building A, El Dorado County Government 
Center, located at 330 Fair Lane, Placerville, California 95667.   

The public hearings scheduled for the May 25, 2022 meeting are as follows: 

1. Consider and adopt CEQA Categorical Exemption §15319 for the Pacileo 
Annexation into the El Dorado Irrigation District (EID); LAFCO Project No. 2021-
03.  The owners of APN 092-060-055 submitted a landowner petition to LAFCO to 
annex their 0.83-acre property into EID in order to obtain water service for an 
existing single-family residence with a failed well.  LAFCO approved an emergency 
out-of-agency service agreement between EID and the landowners on February 
24, 2021 in anticipation of annexation.  The property is located at 5290 China Hill 
Road, approximately one quarter mile west of the intersection with State Highway 
49, south of Pleasant Valley Road, in the El Dorado area.   

2. Public hearing to consider and adopt the Final LAFCO Budget, which projects the 
expenditures and revenues for Fiscal Year 2022-23. The Proposed LAFCO Budget 
was approved by the Commission at the February 23, 2022 meeting and was 
distributed to all funding agencies per Government Code §56381. 
 

Meeting materials will be available five days before the meeting.  Any person may submit 
oral or written comments.  Staff will distribute written comments to the Commission if 
submitted 24 hours before the meeting.  If you have any questions, you may contact the 
LAFCO office during normal business hours at (530) 295-2707; Erica Sanchez, Interim 
Executive Officer, 550 Main Street, Suite E, Placerville, CA  95667. 
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